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Please would readers note that letters &
articles must include a valid name & address.
This can be with-held from publication on
request. We will not publish any anonymous
letters, or material which, in the opinion of the
Editorial Committee, is of an offensive or
defamatory nature. BN reserves the right to
edit letters & articles in the interests of
magazine space.

Readers'

LETTERS

BURTON NEWS
Please send us your letters ­ articles ­ events

news ­ stories ­ recipes etc for publication
Drop them into The Newsagents, Main Street, Burton

or send by e­mail to editor@burtonnews.org.uk

Next Editorial Committee Meeting
7.30pm on Tuesday 1 9 September in BMH

LAST DATE FOR COPY
20 September for the October issue

Dear BN,

Why is Burton not worried about the
biggest problem we have had for years
and which is now very urgent.

In the last Burton News we were
informed that the Pre-School was
moving venues from the Hall to the
School. I 'm interested to know if anyone
has thought about or prepared for
where these parents are now going to
park.

For obvious reasons, they can no
longer park at the Memorial Hall . The
Hall wil l require their spaces for the new
Hall supporters. What plans have the
School made for this enlargement?
Have they even considered this.

I ask because I l ive across the road and
parking has been a perennial problem
for those of us l iving in the School's
vicinity. The School did make a big
improvement but some parents are no
longer cooperating. My own anxiety
was raised a few months ago where a
pupil 's father in impolite language,
scorned the School's notice about
parking by the gate, and blocking
access. This attitude is not helpful to al l
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GEC Cleaning Services Ltd.

CARPETS NEED CLEANING?
Using our superior thermal system your

carpets wil l be beautiful ly clean, deodorised

and protected all in one process.

Free Quotes A Pleasure

Call Gary on 01 524 782857

Established 1 996

the ambulances, doctors, nurses,
carers, friends etc, who now visit dai ly.
They are concerned about the parking,
and their need to have quick access.

Although I am obviously concerned
about my own situation, I am also
concerned about parking in the whole
vil lage. We have to look at how the
situation has changed and by listing our
problems and doing some thinking and
be pro active. The School has coped by
turning pupils play areas into car parks.
How are they expecting Pre-School
workers and children to cope? Are
more play areas going to be used for
parking? Is the School anticipating
more development?

Very soon, a decision wil l be made
about what wil l happen to the site of the
Royal Hotel and the land surrounding it.
This land is now being used by the
nearby houses and others as a car
park. Where are they going to go once
new ownership has been accepted?
Also there is soon to be an expansion
of house building in the vil lage. I
assume these houses wil l be built with
suitable parking. We should also be
aware that now it's not just one car per
family. We are now in a situation where
one family can have many cars.

We have a growing vil lage, which wil l
increase our road use. Is this being
considered in planning? Indeed is this

vi l lage concerned that we have a
problem which is in need of thought and
planning. We are all participants in this -
who is going to take this issue seriously
before crisis point?

Alison Murphy, Morewood Drive.

Dear BN,

As the mother of a young man with an
acquired brain injury I feel I have to
write to counter the negative (bordering
on hosti le) discussions by certain
vi l lagers in parish council meetings, the
Westmorland Gazette and equally
within your pages in relation to the new
care home/planning applications.

I find it incredulous and shocking in
201 7 to read in print terminology that
belongs firmly in the 1 8th or 1 9th century
and am surprised to discover how the
issue is not the problem but rather the
approach to the issue is. Am I the only
one who finds it deeply offensive to
read claims that "they" should be
housed outside the vil lage or on the
outskirts rather l ike lepers in historic
times? Frankly it leaves me shocked
and horrified at the unwelcoming
attitude of certain citizens in this vi l lage
who rather than view the experience as
something which has the potential to
enrich their l ife and culture alongside
open mind-sets thereby removing



4

07772 922206

Burton Handyman

FOR YOUR HOME MAINTENANCE

IMPROVEMENTS AND REPAIRS

CINDERBARROW MINIATURE RAILWAY

Open Sundays & Bank Holiday Mondays

until 24 September

(weather permitting)

www.lmmes.co.uk

1 0.30am - 1 2.30pm & 1 .1 5pm - 3.45pm

Tarn Lane, Yealand (just off the A6)

BURTON-IN-KENDAL
EDUCATIONAL
FOUNDATION

The Burton in Kendal Educational
Foundation provides small grants to
Sixth Form, College and University
Students.

To qualify you need to have lived in one
of the fol lowing Civi l Parishes for at
least 2 years: Burton in Kendal, Holme,
Preston Patrick, Dalton, the Hamlet of
Holmescales, Beetham, Meathop,
Ulpha, Witherslack or Arnside.

For an application form or further
information please contact Mrs Marion
Robinson: mvrob23@gmail .com or
01 524 78491 8 or 07531 575663

The deadline for the return of grant
application forms for the 201 7/1 8
academic year is 31 October 201 7

Charity Reg. No. 526953

antiquated stigmas in relation to
disabil ities and differences would rather
instead condemn and attack and show
zero tolerance. Indeed I don't know
about you but on that basis I find it
amazing the NIMBY culture somehow
view having their narrow and frequently
offensive perspective aired in a
planning application process is
somehow beneficial to the integrity and
moral compass of the community as
whole!

Indeed it would be rather pleasant in
this unpleasant world to encounter
positive empathy and understanding of
those differences and disabil ities rather
than resentment. Perhaps Mr Bingham
would be better suited assessing the
progress and "impact" of those stuck in
historic pathways with negative views
on those with emotional and
psychological needs/mental health etc.
on the actual individuals concerned and
their famil ies fighting to break down
barriers, prejudice and indifference on a
daily basis.

Despite the severity and complexity of
his disabil ity my son battles on to l ive
as "normal" a l ife as possible which on
my observations is quite humbling and
puts ful ly into perspective any issues I
have on a daily basis. Yes he may
shout out loud occasionally but that is
because his seizure activity is high and
triggered nothing malicious merely

medical and unlike our Saturday night
revellers he has no choice and no
control. Guess that is enough to endure
zero tolerance and condemn him to
some remote area of the vil lage!
Strange world isn't it?

Carole Cliffe,
The Tannery
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Berry's Garden Services
General Garden / Grounds Maintenance

Lawn Cutting

Hedge Cutting

Planting

Contact Nick

07766 395595 / 01 539 583754

berrysgardenservices@gmail .com

www.berrysgardenservices.co.uk

(Also on Twitter and Facebook)

Natural Health and Beauty Clinic

Education Institute Arnside

Church Hil l . LA5 0DF

Remedial and beauty therapies including

Massage - Acupuncture - Waxing

IPL (hair removal) - Electrolysis

Contact Claudia
01 524 762539 or 07881 667470

www.naturalhealthandbeautycl inic.co.uk

neighbour on the grounds of even
greater parking congestion around the
school, council lors had no objections to
the application. They did however call
for the school to reconsider its opening
hours to spread out the parking load at
the start and end of the school day.

3. The PC looks after Plain Quarry, with
the support of Forestry Commission
maintenance resources. However the
FC is no longer able to continue helping
to maintain drains, benches, fences,
steps and gates. Council lors Jane
Hopwood and David Haigh have
carried out a review of the maintenance
work required. They wil l ask the PC to
stump up £300 to take over the work.
Using their own labour and ‘donations’
of materials from local business, they
think this wil l be enough. I t’s a
community resource maintained by
community resources. Thanks to all .

4. Another Burton community project is
the reprinting of Kath Hayhurst’s
publication of pamphlets about Jubilee
Walks around Burton. Francis Mason-
Hornby has offered to find the funds to
do this. Many thanks to him.

5. Council lor reports (Alan Wren,
Francis Mason-Hornby) included the
nuisance of known offenders roaring
round the vil lage in their cars. Although
the police have been informed, they
take no action. Youths have also been

PC Observations...
Reporting from the

Parish Council meeting

Council lors were rather thin on the
ground at the 1 8 August meeting
prompting Chairman Alan Wren to
question the wisdom of meeting in mid-
Summer. Business was rather thin too.
The most interesting topics were:

1 . The prospect of B4RN (Broadband
for the Rural North) coming to Burton.
B4RN is a professionally designed fibre
optic broadband network, registered as
a non-profit community benefit society,
and run by a dedicated local team with
the support of landowners and
volunteers. I t offers 1 ,000Mbps FTTH
broadband to every property in the
coverage areas, costing households
only £30 per month. Francis Mason-
Hornby spoke in support of the idea
and advised that, as part of housing
development in Church Bank Gardens,
the capabil ity for B4RN to be available
in Burton was available. Council lors
agreed to invite a speaker from B4RN
to address the Council in the near
future.

2. Approval of a planning application to
build a single-storey extension to the
primary school for pre-school and after-
school education/activities. Although
there has been an objection from a
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THE FAIRBANK SOCIETY
Fairbank, Kirkby Lonsdale. LA6 2BD

Supported Housing

for Independent People

For information contact

Susan Stoddard – 01 524 271 077

manager@fairbanksociety.com

www.fairbanksociety.com

FREE
Valuations

1 0% off sales and letting fees
with this advert

Carnforth Office: 01 524 737727

Caring about you and your property

www.hackney-leigh .co.uk

breaking into unoccupied houses in
Burton. Alan Wren has been digging
out drains in Tanpits Lane. Paul
Rogers has been hassl ing the county
council to cut back overgrowth in Slape
lane and reporting dangerous potholes.
Roger Bingham has been investigating
the options for reducing flooding risk at
the bottom of Tanpits Lane.

Overal l , a distinctly community project
feel to August’s meeting. Thanks to all .

J .M.

THE MILLER RICHES TRUST

I am happy to announce that The Little
Cumbrian Tearoom at 3, The Square, is
scheduled again for Saturday 2
September. This year we would l ike to
raise money for the Christie Hospital.
Earl ier this year you wil l be aware that
the Christie Cancer Research
laboratories were devastated by fire. I t
would be wonderful to think that we had
contributed to the re-building of this
amazing facil ity.

Once again we have decided to keep
the formula unchanged so that, as
previously there wil l be ‘sittings’ at
1 0.30, 1 1 .30, 1 .30 and 2.30. However
we are increasing the price to £8.00.
There wil l be freshly baked scones with
fruit and cream, a lavish variety of fresh
cakes and as much tea or coffee as
you can drink. . . .and of course the l ive
piano! We are toying with the idea of
offering smoked salmon sandwiches at
the 1 .30 and 2.30 sittings. Whatever
next! We also have a Sherwood Luxury
Picnic Hamper that has been
generously donated for the raffle.

I f you’ve been before, please come
again. I f you haven’t, you’re in for a
lovely surprise. To reserve your table
please call 01 524 781 350. We look
forward to welcoming you.

Marion Plowright

The Little Cumbrian Tea Room

This Trust provides financial grants
(usually up to the sum of £75) to needy
spinsters and widows who have
resided in the former County of
Westmorland for no less than 5 years.
Application forms are obtainable from
Holly English, Legal and Democratic
Services, Resources and
Transformation Directorate, Cumbria
County Council , Cumbria House, 11 7
Botchergate, Carl isle, CA1 1 RD Tel:
(01 228) 227354 and should be
returned by no later than Friday 27
October 201 7.

Iolanda Puzio
Senior Manager
Legal and Democratic Services
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Holme Works
Handyman

Nobody likes doing homework so let
Holme Works do it for you!

Give Neil a call on 01 524 7821 77 / 0771 2 475863

All Household & Garden work undertaken:
Household: Painting ­ internal & external work;
Gutters ­ cleaning, painting & repairs;
Pressure washing ­ walls, pathways, paving, decks & fencing;
General household repairs (non structural); Flat­pack assembly.
Garden: Garden furniture refurbishing; Lawn cutting;
Hedge trimming; garden clearance.
Recycling and more besides, just ask!

the Local Nature Reserve. He also
served as the Burton in Kendal Parish
Clerk, fol lowed by a period as a Parish
Council lor. In the wider county scenario
he serves on the Cumbria County
Council Community Transport Forum
and on other groups looking at the
particular problems of transport in a

rural area.

An active member of Kendal
Rotary Club he served as
President in 201 6/1 7 and is
currently Chairman of Trustees
of Age UK South Lakeland.

Despite these and many other
commitments in South Lakeland he sti l l
retains his position as under-gardener
at Pipers Barn!

Kathryn Smith

Air Commodore Peter Smith has been
appointed as a Deputy Lieutenant of
the County of Cumbria.

Peter retired from the Royal Air
Force in 2001 having served
since 1 965 as a Navigator on
Maritime Patrol Aircraft and in
other roles involved in testing
and evaluation of new
equipment and in staff
positions in MOD and other
HQs.

On retirement he settled in Clawthorpe
and quickly became involved in vi l lage
l ife by joining the Burton Voluntary Car
Scheme and as Volunteer Manager of

Deputy Lieutenant
Peter Smith

BUSINESS NEWS

New shop set for Milnthorpe

A new shop is opening in Milnthorpe
this September. Sharon Wilson from
Clawthorpe is opening a big new store -
The Lakeland Sofa Company - above
the electrical appliance shop,
Clocktower, sel l ing sofas, chairs, soft
furnishings, with l it and l ive wood
burning stoves also available. Sharon
has spent the past few months
refurbishing the building and finding the

right range of sofas manufactured just
down the road in Lancashire and looks
forward to welcoming customers from
around the area who want an individual
service and a great range of home
furnishings and more!

The Lakeland Sofa Company
20 Beetham Road
Milnthorpe
01 5395 64444
www.lakelandsofa.co.uk
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For al l your computer needs

Call Barry on 01 524 781 306

Email: bts@yobunny.co.uk

Desktops supplied / built to order /
upgraded / repaired

Backup systems to suit user

Laptops supplied / upgraded / repaired

Peripherals supplied / repaired if possible

Networks (wireless & ethernet)

Many of you have already seen the
results of Stage 1 – our “posh”
refurbished store room. In Stage 2
there wil l be a complete makeover of
the shop from top to toe: new ceil ing,
l ighting, shelving, floor etc. . . but why?

It seems like only yesterday that we
arrived in Burton to start a new phase
in our l ives. As we look in the mirror
and see the multiplying grey hairs (in
HIS BEARD!) we realise that more than
1 0 years have passed. We have really
enjoyed being in Burton, appreciating
the warmth of the vil lage community
and we are determined to try our best
to secure the future viabil ity of Burton
Vil lage Store, but much has changed.
We have a new pound coin, plastic
banknotes and Wayne Rooney no
longer plays for Man. U. But seriously. . .

The banking crisis, the rise of onl ine
activities (shopping, bi l l-payments and
information access including daily
news), a plethora of new legislations,
have resulted in changes to traditional
customer habits. The range of products
offered by the Post Office (an important
aspect of our business) also continues

to change. In this environment, l ike al l
businesses, we must re-evaluate our
offerings and trading practices.
I t has taken us a long time but, after
many hours of talks with the Post
Office, professionals, shop-fitters,
suppliers, each other and much silent
contemplation, final ly we have decided
on a vision for the future. This starts
with a major refurbishment.

We wil l replace the existing PO fortress
with a modern open plan version,
located alongside a new extended retai l
counter. This wil l give us greater
flexibi l ity and allow the post office to be
available for longer hours. The space
freed up by the old PO fortress gives
space to extend our range of fresh and
frozen products. We have long-
intended to improve the quality of the
coffee to go, this wil l final ly become a
reality and the new environment, with
more chil led space, wil l al low us to offer
a wider range of last-minute food
solutions. We also plan to be open for
longer hours so we are there when the
late commuters return from work.

Fingers crossed, this wil l al l happen
during the last two weeks of October.
Realistical ly, in order to complete the
renovations the shop has to close.

We are grateful to the BMH Committee,
and the regular users of the Club
Room, who have kindly al lowed us the

****STOP THE PRESS ****

Village Store Renovation
- 2nd phase is finally here!
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01524 781828

Burton Village Store
& Post Office

Opening Hours

Monday - Friday

Saturday

Sunday

Shop

6am - 6pm

6am - 6pm

6am - 1 2noon

P.O.

9am - 5.30pm

9am - 1 2.30pm

Closed

We now stock items from more local suppliers

Burrows – Bacon & Sausages

Dew-lay – Cheeses

Diggles – Cooked Meats

Greenhalgh’s – Bread, Cakes, Cream Cakes, Pies

James Baxter’s – Potted Shrimps

Kendal Jacksmith’s – Flapjacks

Sue Prickett – Marmalade & Chutneys

Fresh Vegetables Daily

(orders taken - please enquire)

And our Greek specialities

Award winning Greek Olive Oil

Other Greek Products: Balsamic Vinegar, Dolmades

Greek Yoghurt, Gigantes, Houmous, Olives, Tapanade

and now Greek Wines.

use of this space in the Memorial Hall .
Thus, during the closure, we can
continue to offer basic services such as
newspapers, bread, milk and a limited
range of essentials. Due to l icensing
restriction we wil l not be sell ing alcohol.
Unfortunately, Post Office transactions
and services wil l be unavailable during
this time. We hope to secure the
services of a Mobile Post Office to visit
for a short period on the Fridays that
we are closed. Details are sti l l to be
final ised – we wil l write again in the
October newsletter with more
information.

Please understand that just before and
just after this closure period there may
be some stock availabi l ity issues. I f you
have any concerns please come and
talk to us. We wil l do our best to
al leviate any problems.

Gil l & Akis

We were concerned that the closure of
Burton Post Office should not impact on
your abil ity to post your Christmas
presents. The last recommended
posting dates for 201 7 haven’t been
published yet but, assuming they are
similar to previous years:

End of September:
Surface Mail to non-European
destinations not mentioned below

Mid October:
Surface Mail to South Africa, Hong
Kong, Singapore, the USA & Canada

Burton Post Office is expected to be
open for al l these dates.

We wil l close for 2 weeks but should be
open before the next groupQ

Early & mid-November:
Surface Mail to European destinations

December:
Air Mail to al l destinations

I hope to publish the exact dates in the
October Burton News and at the Post
Office Counter as soon as we have the
dates confirmed.

Gil l

A very early note about
Christmas Posting
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Has a cat ever wondered what l ife must be like for Smudge who lives next door?

Do blackbirds decide that next year they wil l bui ld an improved kind of nest, better
than any built before?

Do dogs leave old Rover’s food in his bowl for when he wakes up because it
would be wrong for them to eat it?

Has a nightingale ever decided it would l ike to have a go at writing some new
songs?

Does a fox feel that there must surely be some reason why he is al ive?

Would goats be upset if they heard that drought in Africa is ki l l ing their cousins?

Did Mr and Mrs Beaver have a desire to gather their relations as witnesses while
they promised undying love to each other?

When sharks kil l half of the shoal, do the remaining herring think, “I t should have
been me”?

Can a penguin be cross with herself?

Does a cow wonder what her children wil l remember about her when she is
gone?

Do monkeys spend much time on food presentation and beautiful table
decorations?

Do owls look up at the stars and think about how big the universe is and how
small owls are?

Has a dolphin ever wondered, “what if I ’d l ived my life differently?”

When did a rabbit last catch himself thinking about who made him, and why?

So why do we do these things?

Sincerely
Graham Burrows

Vicar's Letter... The human animal?

St James, Burton & Holy Trinity, Holme

The Vicarage, Glebe Close, Burton

T: 01 524 781 21 0 M: 07740 622962

E: vicarburtonholme@btinternet.com

W: www.achurchnearyou.com/

burton-st-james
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ST JAMES & HOLY TRINITY
CHURCH TELEPHONE NUMBERS

Vicar: 01 524 781 21 0

Wardens (Burton):
Michael Carr 781 283
George Flanders 781 729
Frances Roberts 781 943

Wardens (Holme):
Nevil le Pereira 782075
Richard Anson 781 294

Treasurer:
Pat Whalley 782296

Secretary:
George Flanders 781 729

Organist/Choir Leader:
Kath Mil ls 7321 94

Reader:
David Mil ls 7321 94

TRANSPORT TO CHURCH
I f anyone wil l need a lift to either Burton
or Holme church, please contact one of
the Church Wardens.

PRAYER REQUESTS
I f you would l ike to request prayer for
yourself or for anyone else, please
contact one of the Church Wardens.

St. Mary's R.C. Church
Yealand Conyers

Mass Times: Sat 6.00 pm

Contact: Canon J Gibson
01 524 732940

for further information

Yealand Quakers
Yealand Meeting House

1 8 Yealand Road, Yealand Conyers

Our normal Sunday Meetings for

Worship are held from 1 0.30 - 11 .30am
Visitors are always welcome

We also meet on Wednesdays from

11 .30am to 1 2.00, and afterwards share a

light snack of soup

For more information call :

01 524 781 601 or 01 524 782052

or 01 524 732336

St James’ & Holy Trinity
Junior Church

We are delighted to include children in our
services and we don't mind if they make a bit

of noise or wriggle around!
We have toys and other activity material

available and there is a room which parents
and children can use when you need a break.

For more information call 781 21 0

Warton Methodist Church
Borwick Lane, Warton

Sunday Morning Service 1 0.00am
Sunday Night Live 6.00pm

Various Connect Groups
through the week

All Stars 6-11 yrs Friday 6-7pm
All Stars + 11 -1 5 yrs Friday 7.30 - 9pm

www.wartonmethodist.co.uk

Tel: 01 524 732626

St James' Burton
SERVICES

Sunday 3 September
11 am Morning Worship + Communion

Sunday 1 0 September
11 am Morning Worship

Sunday 1 7 September
11 am Morning Worship + Communion

Sunday 24 September
11 am Morning Worship

Sunday 1 October
11 am Morning Worship + Communion

Recent sermons can be listened to at
www.buzzsprout.com/61 440

Services at our sister church, Holy Trinity
Holme, are usually at 9am each Sunday.
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PLANNING / BUILDING CONTROL APPLICATIONS

FOR EXTENSIONS, NEW HOUSES, COMMERCIAL

PROPERTIES INCLUDING ALTERATIONS &

REFURBISHMENT.

Stuart McMinn BSc HND ACABE

Tel / Fax 01 524 781 081 Mob. 07729 8451 47

Email stuartmcminn081@btinternet.com

www.houseplansdrawn.co.uk

Architectural & Building

Surveying Services

Pure Essence Beauty Salon
Open to Non Members

Specialising in Waxing, Massage, Facials,
Wedding Make Up, Shellac plus lots more

Please call Sue Shields on

01 524 735240
& mention Burton News to receive a 10% discount

South Lakeland Leisure Vil lage
Carnforth Lancs LA6 1 BH

HISTORICAL FOOTNOTE

On the 1 September 2000 The
Westmorland Gazette reported the
Show held the previous day on a
weather-scourged hil lside at Kellet
Road, Carnforth: "A stunning display in
slippery conditions from the Chariots of
fire team was the centrepiece of the
135th annual Burton Milnthorpe and
Carnforth Show. Ponies almost flew
over jumps pulling carriages behind
them, and then negotiated a bridge of
billowing smoke while Susie the
specially trained stunt cow was a real
crowd pleaser with her horse antics.
The five year old Belted Galloway had
been trained in the same way as a
pony."

Not surprisingly, the Show President
Mrs Margery Parsons who, with her late
husband Bil l (President in 1 972), had
farmed at Overthwaite, near Holme,
commented, "In spite of many
hardships in agricultural circles I found
a wonderful show where the quality of
the stock and great workmanship have
come to the fore."

Traditional show animals were
exhibited along side more exotic breeds
l ike Llamas and Alpacas. John Garnett
of Ackenthwaite Farm, was over the
moon when his cow "Ulpha Astre
Whinfell secured overall dairy
champion at her first ever show. She
calved about 10 months ago and she's
still doing 34 litres a day." In the beef
classes Ian and Angela Grisedale of
Greenmount Farm, Milton, had a string
of successes.

In sheep Glen Shapiro, of Silverdale,
triumphed with a Blue Faced Leicester
aged ram. Altogether the sheep classes
attracted a rise in entries from 1 80 last
year to 240. The introduction of sheep
classes for Swaledales and Herdwicks
helped to boost numbers and light
horse and dog entries were also up.

Riders paraded round the arena
despite the rain. Nathal ie Lindsay of
Bolton le Sands on Riccalton Velvet
was the proud winner in the Pony Class
"although", she explained to the
Gazette, "it's the first time I have ridden
her."

The craft marquee boasted everything
from home-made produce to leather
goods, miniature ornaments, walking
sticks and com doll ies.

THE LAST BURTON SHOW
sequel to August's Footnote

on the First Show

by Roger Bingham
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Age UK South Lakeland wil l be having
an information table at the next Coffee
Morning on Monday 4 September at
1 0am. Come and have a browse!

Multi- Sensory Exercise Class
- using the Ronnie Gardiner Method

This fun exercise method uses rhythm,
melody and harmony to help improve
concentration, memory, coordination
and balance and has potential benefits
for everyone, but especial ly those who
have diseases and injuries of the brain
and central nervous system such as
Parkinson’s Disease, MS and Stroke
patients. New fortnightly group starting
on Friday 22 September from 2pm-
3.30pm at the Gateway Centre,
Gil l inggate in Kendal. Cost £3. Limited
places are available, so to book a place
or to find out more please contact
01 539 72811 8

If you would l ike further information
about any of the above or any of the
services which Age UK South Lakeland
can offer older people, or if you would
l ike to volunteer for us, please contact
us on 01 539 72811 8.

Meanwhile vintage car owners huddled
inside their gleaming vehicles. But,
standing by his 1 920's Woodcutters,
Stan Dayson pronounced, "I like
showing them off and I like going to
shows and you make a lot of friends
doing it. It's a great hobby."

Come and sing!

Songs of Praise

Holy Trinity, Holme
Sunday 1 7 September

6.30 – 8pm

Favourite hymns and songs introduced
by members of the Burton & Holme
congregations, fol lowed by tea and
coffee.

All welcome!

AN EVENING WITH TIM FARRON

Come and hear Tim Farron,
MP for Westmorland and Lonsdale,
talk about his l ife as a Christian.

Tuesday 3 October
Holy Trinity Church, Holme

at 7.30pm

Free entry. All welcome.
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Well it keeps coming around but oh too
quickly for me!

When our Swifts disappear from our
skies and the screaming stops so
abruptly – no more entertainment from
those special aerial acrobatics dashing
up Main Street with only a foot or so
from the tarmac road at times, or
chasing one another in a noisy
screeching regimental display l ike a
team of “red or black arrows” with the
ultimate precision. Well already I may
be getting withdrawals and must now
accept that their twelve week season is
again over for another twelve months.

For the vil lage Swift watchers it’s been
a funny sort of season, with very few
birds seen during the normal daylight
hours, and we think they have been
getting the bulk of their insects from
outside of the vil lage. This year we
expect that at least 22 nest sites have
been occupied within the vil lage
producing at least 35 young birds
(estimated) which is more or less in l ine
with most years.

We think the bulk of the Burton birds

left us in three separate departures with
a lot of birds on the morning of the 6
August, then a secondary bulk
departure of at least a further 20 plus
on the morning of Friday 11 August,
and then a final small party of eight or
so on Sunday 1 3 August. But that is not
the ful l story! Because has I write this
column (1 8 August 201 7) I did see a
straggler Swift sti l l hawking the skies
last night just behind the King’s Arms,
we suspect that the bird is part of a pair
which has nested on the front of the
Royal Cottage building, and so it wil l be
very interesting to see just how late this
birds goes! So it’s eyes to the sky for a
few more days yet! On behalf of Burton
folk thank you Swifts for yet another
great year and have a safe journey
back to the African Congo, I suspect
most of you are well on the way.

Oh it’s been a good year for our
Orchids (a real cracker!) with record
numbers of Dark Red Helleborines and
also Broad Leaved Helleborines, just
on Burton Fell I reckon I counted over
650 Dark Reds and 1 38 Broad Leaved,
but I guess on the whole of Hutton Roof
there could be in excess of 2,000 Dark
Reds and maybe some 400 Broad
Leaves. The season produced some
stunning looking plants and, l ike most
years, some of them were extra special
with several varieties, and not only that
we also have the rarer suspected
hybrids amongst them. Like most years
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D.A.BELL LTD
Plumbing & Heating Engineer

Gas, Oil & LPG Instal lation, Repair,

Servicing & Maintenance

Bathrooms Fitted & Til ing

Gas Safe Reg No 92436

OFTEC Reg No C3883

Tel: 01 524 781 973
Mob: 07831 231 492

I have taken lots and lots of
photographs of our orchids and you
may wish to check them out on my
orchid devoted website (see link
below). There is so much interesting
stuff going on up on the Fell but, again
as I write, the Orchid season comes to
an abrupt end, so I must now try and
catch up on my records and writings
over the coming months. I guess we
sti l l have one flower which should be at
its best right about now and that’s the
“Fellwort” or “Autumn Gentian”
(Gentianel la campestris). I have
recorded this just leaving the Trig
heading East, or leaving Uberash
Breast heading down the footpath
towards the parking areas – almost
fol lowing a horizontal l ine of Burton Fell
boundary wall . I t’s also seen on the
footpath heading from Clawthorpe
Lane park up area heading towards the
Farleton side yet keeping tight to the
boundary wall on the west side.

Most of the summer butterfl ies have
now dropped off, although we are sti l l
getting lovely Peacocks, Brimstones
and Commas, but as I write I am
seeing very worn Meadow Browns and
good numbers sti l l of the White
butterfl ies. Also lots of dragonfl ies this
week in particular, they are so fl itty as
they fly over the bracken of the Burton
Fell areas.

Thankful ly we sti l l have lots of

Swallows and House Martins in the
vil lage and over the coming weeks I wil l
prepare myself for starting off with the
“Visible Bird Migration Counts” which I
tend to do annually usually from good
watch point areas highly elevated on
Vicarage Lane, although sometimes
(depending on the species, weather
and winds) I do also sometimes
observe from up near Whin Yeats, e.g.
Whin Yeats is best for moving Meadow
Pipits N to S direction, and Vicarage
Lane is best for moving Chaffinch NW
to SE directions. I guess we are so
lucky to have all this happening on our
own doorstep! I t real ly is so satisfying
to be able to see such spectacles, the
only drawback might be that I need to
set my alarm clock much earl ier,
because it is the “early bird” hours that
are the best.

I f you do want to check any of my
“Wildl ife Blogs” maybe I can suggest
you head to. . .

“I Love Arnside and Silverdale” is at:
http://arnsidesilverdale.blogspot.co.uk/
“Epipactis Atrorubens and More” is at:
http://epipactisatrorubens.blogspot.co.uk/
“Burton Swift Bird Study Group” is at:
http://burtonswiftbirdstudygroup.blogspot.co.uk/

Bryan Yorke
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The King's Arms, Burton

0 1 5 2 4 7 8 1 4 0 9

THURSDAY 7 SEP. BEER LOVER'S DAY
20p per pint off al l real ales 1 2-6pm

SATURDAY 1 6 SEP. BACON BUTTY DAY
butties served 11 am-1 2 noon 2 for £5

WEDNESDAY 27 SEP. CORNED BEEF HASH DAY
2 for £6 1 2 noon -3pm

FRIDAY 29 SEP. NATIONAL DRINK COFFEE DAY
2 cups for the price of one all day

GREAT FOOD! GREAT BEERS! & GREAT ROOMS!

41 st Annual Onion Show

Sunday 1 October

King's Arms Hotel

I t's getting close to that time of year
when you need to polish your onions,
and pull your leeks - it's ONION SHOW
TIME! This is the 41 st Onion Show and,
as usual, we are looking to make this a
great family event in the King's. So
keep the 1 October free and come and
join us.

Remember you don’t have to be Alan
Titchmarsh to enter, there is a class for
everyone: from the perfectionist to the
total beginner, you can even enter your
disasters!

I f you are not a grower then get
cracking in the kitchen with a cake or
maybe a tray bake, every entry counts;
we have four classes for the children
this time with our new class, “make a
scarecrow”, that should get you all
thinking. I t's al l in a good cause, raising
money for the kids in the vil lage, and
also putting money towards the ever-
present battle against cancer. This
year, as every year, we are on the
lookout for anything we can put in the
Auction of Promises: if you can help us
with this please contact Neil or Carl.

I f you have never been you don’t know
what you are missing; there wil l be the
usual kids' entertainment, giving mum a
chance to have a cheeky prosecco, and
when was the last time dad had lunch
time pint and at the same time did his
bit for charity? I t’s a win-win situation.
The Onion Show only happens once a
year, come and be part of it.

I f you can help us please contact Neil –
07805 497885 or Carl – 07866 456677

Can last year's trophy winners please
return them before the day to Neil or
Carl, or drop them into the King's Arms.
Thank you.

Entries in by mid day.

Auction starts at 2pm.

Numerous top class Lots and Promises.

Raffle and children’s competitions.

Food and drink available al l day.

Children's entertainment.

DO YOU KNOW YOUR ONIONS?
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Building Contractor Stonework Specialist

Tel: 01 524 784840 Mob: 07967 092 465

Email: jcdbuilding@gmail.com

www.jcderbyshire.co.uk

CCrraaii gg DDeerrbbyysshh ii rree

Class No. List of Classes

1 . 3 Dressed Onions
2. 3 Leeks
3. 3 Onion Sets
4. 2 Cabbages
5. 3 Gourds
6. 3 Beetroot
7. 3 Carrots
8. 3 Salad produce
9. 3 ind’ vegetables
1 0. 5 ind’ vegetables
11 . Heaviest Onion
1 2. Heaviest Veg
1 3. Novice Class-any veg
1 4. 5 Dessert Apples
1 5. 5 Cooking Apples
1 6. Pot Plant
1 7. Vase of Flowers
1 8. Vase of Dahlias
1 9. 3 Chrysanthemums
20. 3 Poultry Eggs
21 . Chocolate Cake
22. Fruit Pie
23. Loaf of Bread
24. Novelty Cake
25. Swiss Roll
26. Tray Bake
27. Homemade jam
28. Homemade chutney
29. Best worst effort

(Anything is considered in this class)

Children's Classes
Up to yr 2 and yrs 3-6

Scarecrow (any size )
Fruit and Veg Animal
A Face on a Paper Plate
4 Decorated cup cakes
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July brought a disappointment
at the county's Development
Control & Regulations
Committee. After one of the
longest debates I can recall
concerning Lower Kentdale
the DC & R decided to give ful l
approval to the application to
extend the workings of Home
Park Quarry, both in years and
in the depth and extent of the
excavations.

Along with four members of the public
(representing Clawthorpe residents) we
asked for reduced blasting levels as the
impact of some detonations had
reportedly damaged properties
especial ly to double glazing. I t was
contended that the problem might be
mitigated by reducing the operation
area in the part closest to the houses
on Pipers Lane. I bel ieve that many
members of the non-political ly
motivated committee might have
accepted this modification as it would
only have had a miniscule affect on
production. But fol lowing advice from a
senior officer backed up by the
council 's lawyer we were told that no
modification could be made to the
application - so the amendment to
restrict the area was lost. Although I ,
along with most local people, support
the Quarry's regional and national
contribution to the economy I am
considering seeking other opinions
about the validity of this legal rul ing. I f
you have any other issues regarding
the Quarry please let me or the Parish
Council know and then we can inform
the Quarry Liaison Committee.

Unfortunately because of a timing clash
with DC & R I had to miss the Police
and Crime Commission meeting. But, in

the meantime, I am seeking views on a
proposed amalgamation of the 'Blue
Light' Police, Ambulance and Fire and
Rescue Services.

I have also reported fresh complaints
about delayed responses to the 1 01
police Help Line and have heard further
grumbles about mistakes made by
SLDC's Refuse Collection Service
which has 'missed' some bins and
boxes. I f you have any refuse problems
please, initial ly, ring SLDC at 01 539
733333.

On 4 August I made a detailed tour with
the Chief Highways Engineer of our
area's problems, l ike the entrance to
Church Bank Gardens, white l ine
improvements and flooding issues on
the A6070 and, the complex drainage
on Tan Pits Lane.

My best wishes - despite the rainy
season,

Roger

Council lor R.K. Bingham
The Smithy, Ackenthwaite,

Milnthorpe, LA7 7DH
Tel: 01 5395 63694

roger.bingham@cumbria.gov.uk

Holme Park Quarry from the Nature Reserve
© 2010 Barry MorganRoger Reports...

From the County & District Councils
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Dave Rushworth

Computer Repair

Maintenance

Upgrade

Tel: 07765 954386

email: dave.dezy@gmail.com

OPEN CHURCH

The Parish Church of St James is
open for visitors each Friday &
Saturday throughout the year. Open
times: 1 0.00am to 4.00pm. In Winter
the door wil l be closed earl ier as
dusk fal ls. Al l welcome.

Holme Cricket Club

Holme 1 st XI are sti l l in the
top 3 of Division 2 though
promotion hopes have been
derailed of late due to the
weather (no play against Bare and
Coniston) and two narrow defeats
against Ingleton and Shireshead A.
Ingleton scored 1 41 . Lee Barnes took 4
wickets. In reply, Holme were all out for
a disappointing 111 with only Mike
Halhead (43) putting up much of a fight.
The match against Shireshead A
followed a similar path. Despite
missing several regular bowlers, J im
Bennett, Ryan Teasdale, Steve Gosling
and new signings George Pickering
and Matty Wright, restricted Shireshead
to 1 39. The batting was poor but was
partly rescued by Pickering (37) and
Ryan Teasdale (52) who carried the
side to the verge of an unlikely victory
with career high scores before Holme
were bowled out for 1 31 .

The 2nd XI have found victories hard to
come by. The team were heavily
defeated at Morecambe by 7 wickets.
After making only 62, Holme were
soundly thrashed as Morecambe
knocked off the runs in only 7 overs.
Final ly, 1 5 points was achieved, but in
an unsatisfactory manner as opponents
Coniston were unable to raise a side.
Despite the results, enthusiasm

remains high. To have 11
players week in week out is a
success in its own right.

The Junior section has
completed its League fixtures.
In addition, the Under 1 6's

reached the Cup Final. Despite losing
to a strong Kendal side, this was a
fitting reward for the effort that a lot of
these players have put in since the
Junior section was formed several
years ago.

Final ly, the Club received some
tremendous news when it was awarded
a grant of £3,000 from The Hadfield
Trust. This is to be used towards the
facil ities improvement project. Now to
get started!

Fixtures in September
Sat 2nd - 1 st XI v Netherfield 3 (1 .30pm
start).

Andy Pickering
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Having a Clear Out?
We buy old wooden ladders, galvanised buckets

baths and tubs, leather bags, old suitcases, travel

trunks, hat and coat stands, old wire baskets

old kitchenalia, old wooden crates and boxes

small items of old wooden furniture

Cash payment
Pleasant service guaranteed

Please contact Peter on
07539 290879 or 01 5395 62811
email : eigerbird@hotmail .co.uk

NSPCC Statistics

There are, at this present time, 1 43
children subject to a child protection
plan in Cumbria. There were 429
sexual offences against children
recorded by Cumbria Police last year.
In 201 5/201 6 Childl ine volunteers
delivered over 300,000 counsell ing
sessions to children and young people.
We estimate around 2,500 of those
children l ived in Cumbria. 31 2 calls
and emails to our Helpl ine about
children in need of help in Cumbria last
year, 238 of those were serious enough
to be referred for further help from
Police and Social Services.

Barbara and Jack Winrow

NSPCC
Pre-Christmas Special

Lots to see on

Saturday 1 6 September

1 0am - 1 2 noon
Burton Memorial Hall

Christmas Stal l . Super Raffle.
Large Tombola. Cakes. Gifts.

Avon & much more

Our usual freshly baked scones
with jam and cream, and

bottomless tea and coffee pots

Everyone welcome
Admission £2

accompanied children free

St James’ Church Boon Day
Saturday 30 September

1 0am – 1 pm

All help welcome even for a short time

Cutting back ivy etc, strimming around
graves and walls, cleaning and tidying;
l ight and heavy work, indoor and
outdoor. Please bring tools and
equipment if you can.
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CHIROPODIST
HOME VISITS

Ian McCutcheon
MSSCh, Dip. Pod. Med., MBChA

Tel. Burton 781 383

God and a Pint
An hour’s informal discussion for

men over a drink at the

Social Club in Holme

Organised by the men of

Holy Trinity and St James’ churches

Thursday 28 September 7.30pm

More info from Graham Burrows
01 524 781 21 0

NHS Morecambe Bay Clinical
Commissioning Group

ANNUAL GENERAL

MEETING

NHS Morecambe Bay Clinical
Commissioning Group would l ike to
invite you to our Annual General
Meeting and presentation of the Annual
Report and Accounts 201 6/1 7 for
Lancashire North Clinical
Commissioning Group.

Date: Tuesday 26 September 201 7
Venue: Moor Lane Mil ls, Moor Lane,

Lancaster LA1 1 QD
Time: 1 .00pm - 2.30pm

The event wil l be an opportunity to look
at the highl ights of the past year and
wil l incorporate the formal presentation
of the Annual Report and Accounts for
Lancashire North Clinical
Commissioning Group.

Please confirm your attendance before
Thursday 1 4 September 201 7,
notifying of any dietary or sensory
requirements and/or any venue access
needs by contacting us by email on
info@morecambebayccg.nhs.uk

We hope you are able to join us.

Dr Alex Gaw, Clinical Chair
Mr Andrew Bennett, Chief Officer
Morecambe Bay CCG

You can access the Annual Report here www.morecambebayccg.nhs.uk/download/corporate­
documents/corporate_documents/MB­Ccg­Annual­Report­2016­17.pdf
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Burton Pre-School
Burton Memorial Hall

Chair: Maddy Iddon

Manager: Emma Taylor

Offering high quality childcare for children aged 2-4
including government early education grants for 15
hours free childcare places for all 3 & 4 year olds

and eligible 2 year olds.

Opening Times
Monday 9am - 3pm

Tuesday to Thursday 9am - 1 2noon
Friday 9am - 3pm

For any further information or to enquire about
places in Pre-School please contact us

Telephone: 0791 7 870001
Email : burton-pre-school@live.co.uk

Visit our website or join our Facebook page
www.burtonpre-school.co.uk

We are members of the Pre-school Learning
Alliance. Social Services & OFSTED registered.

Our regular activities include:
Phonics * Forest Schools * PE Lessons
Gardening * Baking * Vil lage Walks

Burton Memorial Hall

Thank you!

Thank you to those people who came
along and helped with painting in the
hall during the summer break. There is
sti l l more to do, but much of the hall is
now looking much fresher.

Also a thank you to David Holmes who
trimmed back the overhanging
vegetation for us at the north end of the
car park. I t has made the kitchen much
brighter now the overhanging branches
have been removed.

Again there is sti l l some clearance work
to be done along the hedge base, so if
anyone fancies helping out you'd be
very welcome. Just give me a call on
781 306 so we know when you want to
do it.

A Reminder

Can we also remind everyone that the
hall 's car park is for the use of booked
in hall users, not for the long term
storage of untaxed vehicles as has
happened several times this year. Any
such vehicles wil l be reported to the
council and the police as they cause us
problems and can be a hazard to hall
users.

What's On at the Hall?

I f you enjoy the music of Simon &
Garfunkel why not come along on
Friday 8 September to see Tim Chu
and Ian Bailey in their S&G themed
music night. They performed in the hall
a couple of years ago and went down
well , so we are delighted they are
coming back for a reprise. Tickets are
on sale at the Vil lage Store now.

The Hall 's next fundraising event wil l be

our Scrumping Saturday, which wil l
take place on Saturday 1 4 October, 1 2
noon - 3.30pm. I t wil l be a celebration
of al l things apple related, so please
put the date in your diary and come
along and enjoy a fab afternoon of
apple-themed fun and food.

Although it is only September, can we
remind you that we have four
Christmas Bingo dates again this year,
starting from 23 November - al l dates
may be found on the back page events
l isting.

Our next Management Committee
meeting wil l be on Monday 25
September, if you want to raise any
issue regarding the hall please do get
in touch with the hall 's Secretary /
Manager Helen Dawson, or me.

Anne Nichols, Chair
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CUMBRIAPOLICE

NEWS

INCIDENTS OF NOTE
Within the wider area that your parish
fal ls in the last month there have been
50 incidents reported, resulting in 9
crimes being recorded. Only one crime
with community impact relates to the
parish: 1 0 August clothing was stolen
from an insecure vehicle on Morewood
Drive.

CRIME PREVENTION
Any suspicious activity/vehicles please
contact 1 01 . Also during warmer
weather do not risk sneak in burglaries
by leaving doors/windows insecure.

PARTNER AGENCY MESSAGES
Please be aware of a recent telephone
scam relating to PPI where the caller
has promised a sum of money to be
paid if the victim puts cash onto an
iTunes card for collection by their
representative.

Under no circumstances should cash
be paid upfront for any such service
and no legitimate company would
request this.

PCSO 5251 Martin Boak
South Lakeland East
Crooklands Police office
Tel non emergency: 1 01
T: 01 5395 6731 3
E: martin.boak@cumbria.pol ice.uk

Find us online. . .
www.cumbria.pol ice.uk
www.facebook.com/cumbriapolice
www.twitter.com/cumbriapolice

Annual Gift Subscriptions

I f you know of anyone who may like to
receive BN regularly each month,
why not buy them an Annual Gift
Subscription? For £1 2 within the UK
they wil l receive a copy of BN each
month (11 copies per year). A great
way for family, friends and former
residents to keep in touch with what’s
happening here in Burton. Anyone
interested should contact BN at the
address in the box on page 2.

BOOK DROP

First & Third Monday
of each month

1 0am - 11 am

Club Room
Burton Memorial Hall

LIBRARY COFFEE MORNING

Monday 4 September

1 0am - 11 am

Burton Memorial Hall
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Editorial...

Anne & Barry

Vehicles (moving)
Reports of noisy cars, speeding cars in
and around Burton but thankful ly
accident free - for now! Just a reminder
that it only takes a moment's distraction
to turn your ride into a wreck so ease
up on that right foot?

Vehicles (stationary)
Like all rural vi l lages Burton was not
laid out with motorised traffic in mind so
parking for these modern necessities is
always going to be a contentious issue.
However it's also not going to go away,
so we all need to be careful that where
we park isn't causing an obstruction or
making it dangerous to pass. I f that
means having to walk from where you
can park safely to home then that's part
of vi l lage l iving, and surely only a minor
downside?

All Change!
A reminder that October 1 5 sees the
old £1 coin cease to be legal tender so
check those piggy banks, and either
spend them or get them changed at the
bank for the new versions before the
old ones become defunct.

Village Store change too
Well it's been a long time in the
planning but the re-vamp of the shop
and post office wil l be getting under
way next month, and we'l l keep you
updated as to progress in the next
issue too. In the meanwhile, if you want
to know more just ask in the shop and
they wil l be able to tel l you all about it.

It's Busy Again!
After last month's smaller issue we are
back to a packed 32 page one this
time, do keep things coming in, we love
to hear from you!

Make the punishment fit the crime?

LOOKING BACK...

1 806 18 April. Ric. Bush, parish of
Burton in Kendal, labourer, for stealing
1 lb. of cow's hair, value 10d. ,
belonging to Edm. Harrison, sentenced
to imprisonment with hard labour in the
Ho. ofCorrection at Kendal, for 2 years;
and on Whitsun Saturday next,
between 11 and 12 a.m. , to be stripped
naked from his hips upwards and
publicly whipped with a Cat with Nine
tails, from the Town Hall (Market Place)
to the top of New Street and back
again. Kendal Order and Indictment
Book, 1798–1811.

Rummaging around in the archives I
sometimes find snippets relating to
Burton in years gone by, and copy them
for possible future use or reference.
The one below emerged from a folder
on my computer whilst sorting stuff out
this week, and re-reading it makes me
realise just how incredibly harsh
punishments were for what appear to
be minor crimes, the sort of offence that
now would el icit a fine or a suspended
sentence. How times change!

I can't help but wonder what he would
have needed the cow's hair for though,
can anyone tel l me?

Anne Nichols
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What’s On at the

Heron Theatre
Beetham

Registered Charity No. 5011 34

Doors open 6.45pm. Shows start 7.30pm.

24 hour booking: tel: 01 5395 64283

book online: www.theherontheatre.com
or pay at the door

Friday 1 September 7.30pm
Manchester by the Sea (201 6) [1 5]
1 37 Mins
Kenneth Lonergan's drama about how
a death in the family forces a small-
town New Englander to confront a past
tragedy anew.

Tuesday 1 2 September 7.30pm
BARNABY RUDGE
NTC Northern Touring Theatre
Set against the backdrop of the Gordon
Riots of 1 780, ‘Barnaby Rudge’ is a
story of mystery and suspense which
begins with an unsolved double murder,
goes on to involve conspiracy,
blackmail , abduction and retribution,
and features Grip, a talking pet raven.

Friday 1 5 September 7.30pm
A CARTOON HISTORY OF HERE
Comedy, cartoonery, poetry & improv!
Created by the evening’s audience with
Yorkshire poet, broadcaster &
comedian Ian McMil lan and Cartoonist
of the Year, Tony Husband. A fast-
flowing, rapid-rafting adventure in which
two top funny men reflect upon local
stories and legends.

Tuesday 1 9 September 7.30pm
The Handmaiden 1 44 mins (201 7) [1 8]
(Japanese - subtitled)
This bri l l iant adaptation of Sarah
Waters’ novel “Fingersmith” is a
beautiful ly fi lmed erotic drama of
passion and betrayal set in 1 930’s
Japan and Korea. I t is the story of a
beautiful young Japanese lady l iving on
an isolated estate with her eccentric
guardian. A young Korean woman is
hired to serve her as her handmaiden
but she is in fact a part of a confidence

trick to defraud her of her large
inheritance. The twist at the end is both
surprising and satisfying.

Saturday 23 September 7.30pm
TWELFTH DAY
Orcadian fiddler Catriona Price and
Peebles harpist Esther Swift, a decade-
long musical partnership, friendship
and shared humour. In their own
words, this is not so much a duo, but a
two person quartet.
http: //www.twelfthdaymusic.com/

Friday 29 September 7.30pm
BECKETT'S LAST ACT (Isosceles)
Mora Grey worked alongside Samuel
Beckett at the Royal Court Theatre in
the 1 970's - what was he really l ike? In
her play, based on a true story, we find
out, as we see Beckett in a theatre
setting, deeply troubled by the latest
production of his acclaimed play
'Krapp's Last Tape'. Beckett's looming
presence disturbs the Director, the
Designer, the Wardrobe Mistress, the
Flyman and the Actor. This disturbance
leads to unexpected and tragic events.

Sunday 1 October 2.30pm
THE MOWBSKI QUARTET

The Mowbski Quartet, a young and
enthusiastic ensemble formed in
201 6,comprising recent graduates from
the RNCM, winners of the Hirsch prize
for chamber music. Performing works
by Haydn, Ligeti and Schubert.
Royal Northern College of Music

Theatre & Music:

Non-members - £1 2
Members - £1 0 U1 8s - £5

Film - £5
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Gresgarth Gardens
A journey through the year

Speaker: Steve Helliwell

Tuesday 26 September 7.30pm

Borwick & Priest Hutton Memorial Hall

BORWICK & PRIEST HUTTON

GARDENERS' CLUB

For more information please contact

Diane Sunderland on 01 524 782111

Burton W.I.

Thursday 1 4 September

7.30pm at Burton Memorial Hall

More info from Hon. Sec.
Helena Nixon 01524 781048

Shades of Autumn

Speaker: Joan Bentley

Competition: Autumn Fruits
Hostesses: Ann Rigby & Ann Rigg

http://localhistory.burtonweb.org.uk

Holme & District

Local History
Society

The Gunpowder Mills
of Cumbria

Speaker: Ian Tyler

Monday 1 8 September

at 7.30pm

at Burton Memorial Hall

Visitors welcome at indoormeetings

Holme & District Flower Club

Preston Patrick Memorial Hall

Please contact Carol on 01 5395 61 454

(evenings) or Dot on 01 524 781 492

Kitchen Capers
Speaker: Kathleen Dean

Monday 4 September at 7.30pm

Holme & District

Photographic Society

Meetings

Friday 1 5 September

Lecture 1 – Woodland Photography

John Jennings

Friday 22 September

Quiz Night (And how to size images)

Entries to Summer Open

Friday 29 September

Evening Outing to Arnside

Friday 6 October
LCPU Print Folio 1

All meetings start at 7.45pm

Burton Memorial Hall

Formore information visit

www.holmeps.co.uk or call

01 539 564345 / 01 524 241 964

ONION SHOW
SUNDAY 1 OCTOBER

AT THE

KING'S ARMS

BURTON
SEE PAGES 1 6-1 7

FOR DETAILS
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Burton Independent Art

Thursday Mornings
9.30am - 1 2 noon

Burton Memorial Hall

More information from
Judith Ell is 781 057

Burton in Kendal
Art & Craft Society

www.burton­in­kendalartandcraft.weebly.com

Friday Art Group
Friday 9.30 am - 1 2 noon

Club Room BMH

Monday Craft Group
11 September

2.00pm - 4.00pm

Club Room BMH

Contacts for Info:
Kath Hayhurst, tel: 781 61 3

& Paula Firth, tel: 781 984

Burton

Fellwalkers

All walks:
Meet in the Memorial Hall car park
*** less than 5 miles at a gentle pace

Visitors £2.00
Membership £8 from Jan 1 st yearly

More info from the secretary,
Kath Kirkman, on 781 245

or visit our website:
http: //fel lwalkers.burtonweb.org.uk

Walks

Sunday 3 September 1 pm
Underbarrow 7 miles
Leader: Gary Crayston

Saturday 1 6 September 8.30am
Dow Crag from Torver 8 miles
Leader: Helena Nixon

Wednesday 20 September 1 pm
From Ings ***
Leader: Catherine Brunyee

Sunday 1 October 1 pm
Rosthwaite Heights 7 miles
Leader: Cecil ia Hunt

Arts Society Lunesdale
Formerly the

Lunesdale Decorative & Fine Arts Society

Here Lies our Sovereign Lord King

– the Quest for our lost Monarchs

Speaker: Clive Barham-Carter MA

Borwick and Priest Hutton Memorial Hall

Tuesday 1 9 September at 2.1 5pm

Demo: Wirework

by Priscilla Edwards

Monday 4 September 7.30pm

Free for Members

SCRUMPING

SATURDAY

Saturday 1 4 October

1 2 noon - 3pm

Apple-themed stalls & games

Cake Stall

Cider, Tea, Coffee

Raffle & Tombola

Burton Memorial Hall
in aid of Hall funds
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Circuit Training

Mondays 7.1 5 - 8.1 5pm
Burton Memorial Hall Main Hall

Wednesdays 7.00 - 8.00pm
HIIT

Burton Morewood School Hall

Fridays 6.1 5pm - 7.1 5pm
Burton Memorial Hall
Reception Room

Improve your Strength & Endurance
Cardio-Vascular System

Body Composition & Flexibility

For further info call John 01 524 781 707

Burton Crown Green Bowling

We meet every Monday night from about
6.30 unti l 8.00 (ish) from about mid-
March, and anyone wishing to try their
hand wil l be more than welcome. More
detai ls from David Raynor, Secretary, tel:
01 524 734375.

LADIES BADMINTON

Ladies Badminton meets in the BMH
every Tuesday from 1 .30pm -
2.30pm. If anyone would l ike to join
the group please ask for more detai ls
from Stephanie Micklethwaite on
781 073.

Kirkby Lonsdale Netball Club

Queen Elizabeth School Sports Hall

Thursdays: 7pm - 8:30pm

For fitness or fun, competitive and

non-competitive players.

All abi l ities welcome

come along and try the

first few sessions for free!

Kirkby Lonsdale Junior Netball Club

Are you a budding player?

If so, then we would l ike to see you

at our junior netbal l training!

Thursdays: 6pm - 7pm

Queen Elizabeth School sports hall

Kirkby Lonsdale

Open to all players of al l abi l ities

between years 6-9

(please wear suitable clothing and trainers)

£1 0 membership fee for the ful l year

For more information contact:

k. l .n.c1@outlook.com

Ballet Be Fit

Dance inspired shaping & exercise class
Great toning and strengthening

All welcome

no previous ballet experience required

Every Tuesday 7.1 5pm - 8.1 5pm
The Gatehouse, Tanpits Lane

Limited availabi l ity for our next 1 0 week block
of classes, so book soon! £40 for 1 0 weeks

For further info contact Laura Sandham
laura.sandham@balletbefit.com

or book with Annwen Sisson 07785 954525

Table Tennis

Each Thursday the Table Tennis Club
hold two sessions.

Session 1 is for youngsters at 5.1 5pm
ti l l 6pm, this wil l be coaching. Bats and
balls supplied. £1 per week

Session 2 is for anyone who wants to
give Table Tennis a go, no matter what
standard. 6pm ti l l 7pm. Bats and balls
supplied. £2 per week.

Any enquiries to Martin on 07740
933463.
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Burton and Holme
Youth Club
Open to Years 7-11

Meets Friday evenings during term time

Clawthorpe Hall Business Centre
from 7.30pm until 9pm

Contact for more information:
Mark Ell iott on 07592 08021 8
or e-mail l intonell@gmail .com

Burton in Kendal
Rainbows Brownies &

Guides

I f you or your daughter would l ike to
know more about joining or
volunteering please call
0800 1 69 5901 or visit

www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested

GUIDES HAS SPACES NOW!

1 st Burton-in-Kendal Junior Section
meets on Thursdays 6pm-7pm at
Burton Morewood Primary School

Come along!

For more info, tel. 781 445

HOLME SOCIAL CLUB
Tel: 01 524 781 936

Annual General Meeting
Sunday 1 0 September

8.30pm
Would all members try and attend

this important meeting

Saturday 23 September

THE LASTEST FLAMES
1 00% Live Family Trio

Playing 50's, 60's, 70's

Please see posters for more details

Everyone most welcome
Come and support your local club

Opening Times:
Sun – Thurs 8pm – 11 pm

Fri & Sat 8pm – 1 2 midnight

Entertainment Nights

open at 7.30 pm

You can also come into the club
even if you are not a member

and pay only £1

Milnthorpe Library

Opening Hours

Monday: 2pm - 6pm
Tuesday: Closed all day
Wednesday: 2pm - 6pm
Thursday: Closed all day
Friday: 1 0am - 1 pm & 2pm - 5pm
Saturday: 1 0am - 1 2.30pm

Phone no: 01 5395 63040
email :

kendal. l ibrary@cumbria.gov.uk

Phone ahead before visiting in case
of unforeseen closures.
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Swap Shop or For Sale adverts are included
subject to available space & must include a phone
number. Text for advert should be put into a sealed
envelope marked BN Sales & Swaps & be left at
the newsagents or may be emailed to us.

Meals on Wheels

This service has been available for
many years and offers 3 meals a
week, on a permanent or temporary
basis, del ivered by a group of
dedicated volunteers, al l resident in
Burton.

I f anyone would l ike further
information on the service please ring

Stephanie Micklethwaite
(Co-ordinator) on 01 524 781 073.

Cancer Care Cafe
Last Friday of every month

at Slynedales, Slyne Rd, Lancaster

(beside Beaumont Bridge)

Open for Tea and Coffee
1 0.00 am - 1 2 noon

Free Parking . Everybody Welcome!

Further details from 01 524 381 820

Burton in Kendal
Parish Council

Meetings
3rd Thursday of every month
7.30pm in the Memorial Hall

Meetings:
Members of the public are always
welcome to observe. Each meetings
includes an OPEN FORUM where
parishioners may raise matters of
concern to them.

Planning applications:
Parishioners are asked to ensure they
notify the PC as well as the planning
authority of any comments or objections
they have about any planning
application within the parish.

Agendas, Minutes & Contacts:
Are available on the PC notice board
outside the Memorial Hall , on the PC
website, or on request from the Parish
Clerk.

Website:
Documents relating to the PC may be
downloaded or read online here:
www.burton-in-kendal-pc.gov.uk

For further information, contact:
The Clerk - Christine Davidson on
01 524 782694

Next Meeting:
The next Parish Council Meeting wil l
be Thursday 21 September at
7.30pm in the Burton Memorial Hall .

Age UK South Lakeland

BURTON LUNCH CLUB

The Burton Lunch Club meets on the
2nd Wednesday of every month in the

Kings Arms, Burton.

The club is open to anyone aged 55 or
older. To join the club and book your

lunch please contact
Mrs Margaret Prady on

01 524 7811 95.

List your event or group in BN for free!

Send the detai ls to

editor@burtonnews.org.uk

ADVERTISE YOUR UNWANTED

ITEMS FOR FREE

3 lines max. per person per issue
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Burton-in-Kendal
Voluntary Car Scheme

I f you need transport to hospital, doctor,
dentist, optician etc please contact Lynne
Herd on 781 905. When she is away
please contact Peter or Kathryn Smith on
7821 98. (I f you could spare some time
as a driver you would be most welcome,
please contact Lynne or Peter for detai ls. )

Child Health Clinic

1 st Wednesday of each month

1 0.00 -11 .00 am

No appointment necessary

Health Visitor: Shirley Bennett 015395 64887

OUT OF HOURS PHARMACY SERVICE

Ash Trees Pharmacy
Market Street, Carnforth

Monday to Friday 7am to 11 pm
Saturday 8am to 6.30pm

Sunday 8am to 6pm

Tel: 01 524 727877 - Fax: 01 524 730421

Useful Phone Numbers
Burton News Editors 01 524 781 306

Burton Post Office 01 524 781 828

Morewood School 01 524 781 627

Dallam School 01 5395 651 65

QES, Kirkby Lonsdale 01 5242 71 275

CrimeStoppers 0800 555 111

Police non-emergency 1 01

Kendal Library 01 539 71 3520

Kendal Hospital 01 539 732288

Lancaster Hospital 01 524 65944

Council Switchboards
Cumbria CC 01 228 606060

South Lakeland DC 08450 504434

Civil Registration Services
Births, Marriages, Deaths

Registration of Births and Deaths is
overseen by the Kendal Registrar’s
Office, based in County Hall , Kendal.
Telephone 0300 303 2472 or email
registrationservice@cumbria.gov.uk

Registrations may also be undertaken
at Milnthorpe and Kirkby Lonsdale
Libraries by appointment only, contact
the Kendal Office to arrange an
appointment. To arrange a marriage
contact the Kendal Registrar. Opening
times Mon - Fri, 9.00am to 4.30pm.

Cumbria County Council Highways Hotl ine

0300 303 2992
to report road, l ighting or pavement problems

SLDC Recycling Information

Andy Vickers

Customer Contact Centre

on 01 539 733333

or by email to:

recycling@southlakeland.gov.uk

Waste Collection Dates
www.southlakeland.gov.uk/

bins-and-recycling/col lection-calendar/

See us online with colour photos!

Burton News Website

www.burtonnews.org.uk

HELPLINES & LINKS

BULLYING: 0808 800 2222
www.bullying.co.uk (at work, school, onl ine)
www.kidscape.org.uk (chi ldhood)

CHILDLINE: 0800 1111 (under 1 8's)

NSPCC: 0808 800 5000
www.nspcc.org.uk (chi ldren at risk)

SAMARITANS: 11 6 1 23
www.samaritans.org

SHELTER: 0808 800 4444
england.shelter.org.uk/ (homelessness)

STONEWALL: 0800 050 2020
www.stonewall .org.uk (LGBT+)
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Add your village event to our back page listing!
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BMH = BURTON MEMORIAL HALL BSC = Burton Sports Committee

BMS = Burton Morewood School BRT = Burton Recreation Trust
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The Little Cumbrian Tearoom, Saturday 2 September 1 0.30am, 3 The Square

A Celebration of Simon & Garfunkel, Friday 8 September, 6.45pm, BMH

NSPCC Annual Special Fundraiser, Sat 1 6 September 1 0am - 1 2noon, BMH

Parish Council Meeting, Thursday 21 September 7.30pm, BMH

Annual Onion Show, Sunday 1 October, King's Arms

Scrumping Saturday, Saturday 1 4 October 1 2noon - 3pm, BMH

Parish Council Meeting, Thursday 1 9 October 7.30pm, BMH

Xmas Bingo Dates: Thurs 23 Nov, Thurs 30 Nov, Fri 8 Dec, Fri 1 5 Dec. BMH




